PV CUBS MEETING MINUTES

February 10, 2013 6:30 p.m.

ATTENDEES: Rich Kiley, Chris Shaffer, Gerilynn Magluilo, Sophia Izzo, Jay Richardson, Jeff Syracuse

OPENING: The regular monthly meeting of the Pleasant Valley Cubs was called to order by President Rich Kiley at 6:31p.m. At the Chestnuthill Building. There were 6 members present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Jay Richardson motioned to approve the January board meeting minutes, Jeff Syracuse seconded it, all approved.

PRESIDENT: Rich reported that the 2013 sign up dates are set for March 16th 9:00-12:00, March 23rd 9:00-12:00, and April 14th 4-6:00 at the High School Old Auditorium. The April Board meeting will be on April 14th at the High School Old Auditorium following sign ups. Camp will be from July 29th-August 1st (August 2nd will be used as a Rain Date). The first day of practice will be Monday August 5th 6-8:00.

<u>VICE PRESDINT</u>: Chris had No Report

TREASURER: Sophia reported the following account balances:

Main Checking: \$\$977.43 Concessions Checking: \$115.35 Savings Acct: \$17,135.33

Overall Total: \$18,228.11

Everyone was provided with a detailed summary of expenses. Jay Richardson motioned to approve the report, Jeff seconded it, all approved.

SECRETARY: Gerilynn reported that all monthly minutes and newsletters will be posted on the Cubs website throughout the season.

CHEER COORDINATOR: No Report

FOOTBALL COORDINATOR: Paul had spoke with Coach Terwilleger about the winter work out program. It will now be held on Wednesday nights at 7:00 at the Pocono Dome. Coach Terwilleger would like the Cubs and Bears to have their workouts at the same location, however, we would need Cubs coaches to run our part of the workout. Cubs players SHOULD NOT BE DROPPED OFF! There MUST be a responsible adult present the entire time. It was discussed that the Cubs have not ever donated money to the High School Football Team. We donate to the Cheerleaders every season. We would like to make a financial donation to the High School Football team to help offset the cost of their membership to the Pocono Dome since we will also be able to take advantage of the membership.

LEAGUE REPRESENATIVE: Rich reported that there was nothing mentioned about more teams joining our league. Paul Maslanek is now our League's Vice President. Shannon is now the Secretary. She will be a good advocate for Cheer suggestions/communication. The

President and Treasurer are the same.

<u>**OLD BUSINESS**</u>: All championship jackets and end of the season awards have been handed out and corrections have been made where necessary.

NEW BUSINESS: The Pleasant Valley Bruins Wrestling Organization has donated \$100.00 to the Cubs for their contribution of left over concession items to their club's concessions. 2013 Budgets will be submitted next month (except for Football). If anyone has any items of concern to bring to the Board's/Organization's attention at a board meeting, please e-mail a board member prior to the meeting so we could set up a proper agenda. This worked well last season and we would like to use the same procedures this season. A Shouting Debate will not be tolerated. Any controversial topics will be tabled until throughly thought out. The board is composing a Team parents check list to follow for the season. This will ensure that all duties/obligations are properly fulfilled. Sign up Flyers are going to distributed through the School earlier this year. Sign have been ordered to put out along roadsides.

ADJOURNMENT: Jeff motioned to adjourn, Jay seconded it, all approved. The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.